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STATEMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN CAWLEY


Currently, all off-system sales and capacity release revenue is passed through to customers as a reduction to the Gas Cost Rate (GCR).  PGW proposed that the proceeds be deposited in a dedicated fund to finance construction projects in the approved capital budget rather than being used to lower the GCR rate.  The ALJs rejected this proposal, concluding that it was unnecessary and violative of the Public Utility Code and regulatory principles.  (RD at 25).  

In its Exceptions, PGW points out that its capital budget is approximately $70 million, all of which is borrowed.  PGW’s proposal is reasonable and should be adopted.  It makes absolutely no sense to add continually to the company’s already crushing debt burden for unquestionably needed capital improvements.  Why dig the debt hole deeper for the benefit of only current customers when more high cost debt can be avoided?  
PGW’s debt costs must be lowered to ensure the company’s survival or to enhance its attractiveness to financially stronger acquirers.  Its efforts to do so are worthy of support, especially if the company demonstrates continued improvement in the management and operation of its system, including, but not limited to, improvements in debt collections and capacity release revenue collections.  

PGW’s debt burden could also be lessened, and needed capital improvements made on a timelier basis, if the General Assembly enacted a Distribution System Improvement Charge (DSIC) for natural gas public utilities, as has been done to the great benefit of water utility customers and companies.
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